
Pleasant Prairie Woman’s Club

December 12, 2024


*Meeting was called to order by President Nancy Deeter at 6:35 pm at the Italian American 
Club.


*Collect and Pledge of Allegiance.


*Roll call taken by Donna Franke.


*Minutes approved as viewed.


*Treasurer’s report was approved and filed for year end review.


*Corresponding Secretary Colleen Smoger received correspondence from the Kenosha 
Welcome Center (KWC), formerly Grace Welcome Center, that it is now separate from the 
Grace Lutheran Church and is located at a new location on 75th Street.  KWC is looking 
forward to our partnership and support in the future.


*Sue Lawler reported that Boy Scouts of America Troop #1865 wanted to thank us again for 
our $400 donation; it was used for their Breakfast with Santa event.


*Fran Wielgos reported that $535 was contributed to the Adopt-A-Family project.  Christmas 
presents for that family were wrapped after the meeting.


Unfinished Business - Cheryl Schmidt discussed the “Bee Initiative” project.  If we decided to 
donate to the project, bee keeper Tim Hamilton would be able to have a bee hive up and 
running in 2025.  Cheryl Schmidt made the following motion:

“I make a motion that we donate $165 to purchase the bees for a local “newbee” bee keeper.”

Mary Mock seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 


*Regarding the Cookie Walk, Nancy Deeter reminded everyone that cookie drop off was on 
Friday (3:00-4:15) at the Village Hall.


*Sunshine was shared:  Terri Harold’s daughter got engaged!  Elaine Higgins became a great-
grandmother!  


*Meeting was adjourned at 7:35 pm. 


Donna Franke - Recording Secretary 



